
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 13, 2020 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, July 13, 2020 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Roll Call/Training Room at the Londonderry Police Department, 268A Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Assistant Public Works Director John Trottier, Captain Kim 
Bernard representing Chief William Hart, Fire Chief Darren O'Brien, Town Manager Kevin Smith, 
Town Councilors John Farrell and James Butler, and Member-At-Large Paul Peddle 
ABSENT: Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, School Superintendent Scott Laliberte. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Robert LeBreux 
Vinny Curro 
Tom Dalton 
John Goglia 
Ryan PrudHomme 
Deb Paul 
Charlie Evans 
Attorney Paul DeCarolis 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion made by Captain Bernard to accept meeting of January 6, 2020 minutes 
Seconded by Town Councilor Butler 
5-0-0 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

High Range, Litchfield, Harvey & Hall Road intersection — Discussion took place regarding speeding on 
Litchfield Road to and from the airport. Also mentioned was the traffic coming from the Route 28, 
Stonehenge area onto Litchfield heading to the airport, and returning home in the late afternoon. Captain 
Bernard advised the committee that a radar trailer would be set up in the area for 3 weeks instead of the 
2 weeks that was done prior. A call will be made to FedEx regarding their speeding drivers. 
Fire Chief O'Brien made a motion to table this issue to the October 5, 2020 meeting. 
Captain Bernard Seconded this Motion. 
5-0-0 

NEW BUSINESS 

Wilson Road — Charlie Evans and Attorney Paul DeCarolis appeared before the committee regarding the 
one-way on Wilson Road. Mr. Evans presented to the committee that vehicles are turning onto Wilson 
Road from Old Deny Road. Vehicles are using this road as a cut thru creating more traffic on the road. 
Discussion took place regarding the proposed sub-division being discussed in the area. Making this road 
entirely one-way would have no impact on any other road in town, this would be extenuating 
circumstances because of the road being narrow and curves. 



Motion to Table this issue to the October meeting was presented by Town Manager Smith 
Town Councilor Butler seconded the motion and suggested that registered letters be sent to all the 
neighbors in the Auburn and Wilson Road area asking them to attend the next meeting on October 5, 
2020 to discuss this matter. 

Member-At-Large — The committee was introduced to our new Member-At Large, Paul Peddle and 
Alternate Member-At-Large Ryan Prud'homme. They will be going before the Board for final approval. 
Welcome Aboard! 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting concluded at 6:50 p.m. 

Next Meeting is: October 5, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Notes by: 	Suzanne J. Hebert 	Date: 	July 13, 2020 

Minutes typed by: 	Suzanne J. Hebert 	Date: 	July 16, 2020 

Approved: 	Traffic Safety Committee 	Date: 
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